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WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD

Monday 28th May 7.00 pm. Waipu Cove Surf Life Saving Club
Waipu Cove

PUBLIC FORUM:  Nil

PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), A. McCulloch (Secretary), M. Scott, J. Henderson, P. Baker 

N. Buck (Minutes Sec)

APOLOGIES:





A. McCulloch/ J. Henderson Carried
ATTENDING: K. Baker, A. Trist, L. Fernee, I. McCabe, A & J Pascual, G. Shanaghan
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 27th April 2012

Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published
Moved: 






A. McCulloch/ J. Henderson Carried
MATTERS ARISING:. : An updated telephone list to be available to Minutes Secretary
CORRESPONDENCE:

Inwards
30 April

Thomson Wilson Law
Invoice - Employment Contract



Thomson Wilson Law
Invoice – Gunson

04 May

J. Draper  

WCRB financial report for March 2012 

05 May

K & R Hill

Site 85 30 Day Rule  

In Committee



A & J Pascual

Site 75 Grey Water Disposal
In Committee
08 May

A & J Pascual

Thanks

09 May

R & P Murray

Ablution Block & Drawbars 1.


D Anderson

Letter re an ASH



A Neary


Letter re an ASH

15 May

SC Martin 

Letter re an ASH



Williams


Hard awning application for site #69 2.
20 May

A & J Pascual

Site 75 Grey Water Disposal - 

23 May

K & R Hill

Re ASH

Outwards

01 May

K & R Hill

Site 85 30 Day Rule

04 May

A & J Pascual

Site 75 Grey Water Disposal

07 May

A & J Pascual

Site 75 Excerpt of Minutes

17 May

Sue Reed

Available appointment times

19 May

A & J Pascual

Site 75 Grey Water Disposal

1. Functioning drawbars are important as the caravans are not permanent. With regards to moving caravans the Managers will speak to our insurance company regarding risk and get back to the Board. There is currently a Capital Maintenance budget which includes the Northern Ablution block which will be made available to management, Angus to write to Murrays’.

2. Hard Awning Application Process – the Managers will check the measurements and that all information on the sheets is correct, and drawings are clear. Then the Managers will bring the application to the Board with their recommendation. Deconstruction must be within a reasonable time frame as deemed appropriate by the Managers and the Board. No one to commence building until they have been given the Boards consent.  NOTE Pullmans to be inspected.
That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: 






A. McCulloch/ J. Henderson Carried

REPORTS:

· Financial Report – (attached below) John Draper the Boards accountant analyses and returns a large amount  of information monthly J. Henderson has and will continue to analyse this data and report on it. Loan funding for the Board can only be raised through the district Council not from banks. Budget 2012/13 cannot be finalised until the ASH list is finalised, which should be the end of the month. John Draper will add this information to the draft. The managers are to provide a “wish list” and they will be furnished with the 2011/12 budget, and unaudited accounts.
Moved: Report be accepted 



J. Henderson/ A. McCulloch Carried
· Management report (attached below) – Big Foot Manage large school and community groups, they were very impressed at the greater capacity and have booked 1 school at the present time. In the future they may require food warmers on an as and when required basis. CCTV is running at 50% of capacity and awaiting a proposal to see what is suggested.
Moved: Report be accepted 



M. Scott/ R. King Carried

· Surf Club Liaison Report – I. McCabe nothing to report. 
GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Management Plan Discussion re progress towards objectives – deferred until the Board is better prepared. There was discussion around the way in which the meeting with Sue Reed of DOC would proceed. The Chair advised that Sue would probably want to advise the board what DOC expects from us. To date DOC have been pleased with the Board’s direction. Drainage report still to be compiled with a lot of information received, P. Baker
· ASH Compliance – Will be streamlined, in the time to get information to and from people. The majority of ASH agreements are back with the remainder due over Queens Birthday Weekend. Family Lists excerpt from Meeting 25/01/2010 –as requested by Managers
An amendment to the guest camper status on the ASH agreement was discussed.

A motion was passed to amend this clause as below....

Graham tabled a motion that the amendment to the guest camper status be as per the content tabled in the December issue of the Waipu Catch up.

“The Board at its most recent meeting approved a motion to amend the guest camper status on the agreement to be dependent children under the age of 18 or grandchildren only.
At our budget workshop meeting, we have agreed to relook at this motion with a view to amending it as below:

1. Up to a maximum of 6 family members (from the immediate family) may stay on each site at any one time, however the SH must stay for minimum of 30 days in the contract year.

2. Immediate family is defined as any of:

· a. the siteholder/s, including their partner

· b. the siteholder/s parents

· c. the siteholder/s children

· d. the siteholder/s children's partners

· e. the siteholder/s grandchildren

3. You will be asked to list the names of these family members on your siteholders agreement.  Please note this can be more than 6 family members but only a maximum of 6 can stay on site at any one time without incurring guest fees.

4. All other visitors will be defined as guests and the applicable rates will apply.



The Board believes family utilisation and the nature of the camp should be encouraged.”











G Doreen/R King carried

· Discussion re ASH allocation systems and options, after much discussion it was agreed that A list of the full range of possible options to be compiled by board members and then the Managers be asked to provide information on costs of the options. The Board would then need to discuss the social cost/ benefits/ financial costs/sustainability etc…Sue Reed will also be asked how DOC sees the future of the Waipu Cove Reserve and camping ground.
· Computer System update Covered in Managers report, A. Trist asked for further input. The back office computer is very slow and needs replacing, also a laptop would be practical so that this could be put in the office during busy periods.
· Conflict of Interest – N. Buck request to place fishing charter brochures at reception granted. 
· Fraud & Corruption Policy review – there are no reasons to change so shall remain as is and reviewed again in 3 years. 
· Dune and beach monitoring – the Spinafex is really working well with new signage coming from Laura (approx. 30). Fencing is temporary and messy, the low shrubs have not yet grown as a border. It was moved by R. King that a 3 wire fence replace the tape in sections, looking toward replacing all the taped fences. 









Moved: R. King/ P. Baker
· Upcoming events on the reserve and local area – Waipu Queens Birthday Market Sat 2nd June , Tartan week in July?
· Future Meetings – June 22, July 23, Aug 26 AGM.
Exclusion of the public
That the public be excluded from the following part of the proceedings of this meeting on the following grounds – Agenda items: ASH related matters affecting individuals
The general subject matter of each matter to be considered while the public is excluded, the reason for passing this resolution in relation to each matter, and the specific grounds under section 48 (1) of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 for the passing of this resolution are as follows: General subject matter: ASH Reason for resolution: Protect individuals Ground(s) under s 48 (1) for passing resolution: 48 (1) (d) and 48 (2)

This resolution is made in reliance on section 48 (1) (a) of the LGOIMA 1987 and the particular interests protected by section 6 or section 7 of that Act or section 6 or section 7 or section (9) of the OIA 1982 as the case may require, which would be prejudiced by the holding of the whole or the relevant part of the proceedings of the meeting in public are as follows: 

s.7.(2) (a) protect privacy of natural persons

Moved in to committee at 8.20 p.m.
A. J. Pascual requested to stay – left 8.25 p.m.
Moved: 




A. MCCulloch/M. Scott Carried


Moved out of committee at 8.35 p.m.

Moved: 




A. MCCulloch/R. King Carried

It was agreed that the 2 ASH agreements that had been withheld be sent out.

Moved: 




L. Judd/ P. Baker Carried 

MEETING CLOSED AT              8.37      p.m.

Managers Report – May 2012

May has seen the camp quieten down from the previous month, with still a number of campervans through, and cabins occupied during weekends mainly.

General:

Majority of ASH contracts and deposits are now back: to date we have 80 contracts back out of the 110 sent. The Mayo’s on site 124 have informed us that they will not be taking up the contract offer this year. Their caravan will be removed by the end of the month.

We have received 2 hard awning applications, since the recent release of the new policy, which have been forwarded on to the board for consideration.

The new ASH check-in procedure has been implemented, the main difference being that as well as the register being signed upon check-in, ASH and extras will now also be checked into Seekom, our reservations system. This will allow us to account more accurately for who is on-site at any given time.

Armourguard collections have started this month as planned.

The new reception PC has been installed, just in time for May 1st booking rush. The new model is far faster, which was a huge help on the day. Prices are currently being obtained for a back office PC.

We had a successful famil with Bigfoot Adventures, who are looking at bringing more school camps our way. They were impressed with the facilities, and can see the potential for bigger groups than they previously thought possible. We have re-booked Kristin School for next year.

We noticed that our Qualmark license had been cancelled in February this year, and on following this up with Qualmark, we were advised this was due to the change of management. After discussions with Qualmark they acknowledged their mistake and reinstated our license for the duration of the contract.

The surf club had a break-in on the 29th of April, but luckily nothing was taken. Police were called.

We have purchased the domain name www.campwaipucove.co.nz , as this protects us from another party purchasing the domain name and channelling the results to their website. Now, people searching on the above domain name, will be redirected to our dot com website. The cost for this is only $35 per annum.

All our current online listings have been audited and updated with current information, and better photos.

Occupancy for April :

Cabins: 45% occupancy, with an average rate of $93.37 per night.

Powered/non-powered sites: 16.03% occupancy, with an average rate of $46.17 per night.

Forecast for May :

Cabins: 18.15% occupancy, with an average rate $93.13 per night.

Powered/non-powered sites: 2.72% occupancy, with an average rate of $32.67per night.

Maintenance:

Rubbish truck repairs are now complete, and should now be up to WOF standard.

The north block boiler has been serviced, as planned.

Flame trees and phoenix palms were removed from the camp entrance area by Northland Treeworks.

Rum Row stairs have been repaired and are now looking great.

We have identified a number of signs that are needed around the camp and surrounds. Fastsigns will undertake this work, as the camp has used them before, and this will keep our branding consistent.

CCTV cameras had maintenance work, with one camera needing to be replaced. Another camera requires further work. We are also considering the technicians proposal to increase CCTV coverage in the campground, as he informs us that the software we have is not being used to its full capacity, and could accommodate more cameras.

Kind regards,Anton and Lucy

WCRB April 2012 Finance Report

                                                                            Ytd April 12              Ytd April 11              Variance          

Total Revenue                                                      $648K                         $624K                     +$24K          

Long term site fees down 8%

 Short term site fees up 21%

Total Expenses                                                     $592K                         $583K                     +$9K

Net Surplus                                                           $56K                           $41K                       +$15K

Forecast Full Yr Ending June 12        

Total Revenue                                                      $736K 

Total Expenses                                                     $686K

Net Surplus                                                           $50K 

Funds on Term Deposit                                        $348K                          $236K                     +$112K

interest rates 4.40-4.75%

WDC loan                                                             $62K  

interest rate 7.5%

I suggest we look at paying off this loan in July 2012 when $209K becomes available from two maturing TDs.

John Henderson
Information also available on www.waipucovereserve.co.nz Reserve Board

Board can be emailed direct at waipucovereserveboard@gmail.com 
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